
From: Lonnie England <lonnie@kwcctv.com> 
Sent: Tuesday, September 30, 2014 1:17 AM 
To: Mohammad Habib 
Cc: Lonnie England 
Subject: STA Applications 
 
Dear Mohammad 
  
Thank you for taking the time over the phone with me today.  I sent in 
NEW STA requests per your  
instructions for DK21AJ-D, DK24AI-D, DK33EH-D, DK48BY-D AND DK50BO-D.   
  
Please dismiss or delete the previous STA requests for extension since 
those orginal filings are  
expired per your instructions...specifically the following file numbers:   
20140924AGG 
20140924AGH 
20140924AGI 
20140924AGJ 
20140924AGK 
  
I FULLY understand that sta's must be filed every 6 months. Please 
forgive me for letting the others  
expire due to my health over the last 15 months with 5 surgery's. I am 
doing much better and I have a  
collage student who has shown GREAT interest in the operations as well as 
the filings. Between the two  
of us...we will do better and hopefully young blood will take over so I 
can retire and rest and travel.  
  
Again thank you for your time and as always a pleasure in talking with 
you and for your guidence.  If you  
have any other questions or concerns or if I failed on something with 
these applications please call my  
cell phone at 509-860-5485 
  
  
Respectfully  
Lonnie England C.E. 
  
Wenatchee Valley Community TV  
205 First Street  
Wenatchee, WA 98801  
509-293-4403 office 
  
The information contained in this e-mail message may be confidential and  
protected from disclosure.  If you are not the intended recipient, any  
dissemination, distribution or copying is strictly prohibited. If you  
think that you have received this e-mail message in error, please notify  
the sender immediately by replying to this message and then delete it  
from your system. 
  
Please note: Due to its brief nature, email often does not accurately  
represent the disposition of the writer. This writer strives to generate  



messages only with helpful and respectful intent.  Please call me   
directly if any other perception is received. 
 
  
  
This email is free from viruses and malware because avast! Antivirus 
protection is active.  
 


